January 11, 2007

Barbara E. Brittingham

Director of the Commission

209 Burlington Road

Bedford, MA 01730-1433

Dear Ms. Brittingham:

It is my pleasure to submit the Five Year Review for Fitchburg State College to the Commission on Institutions of Higher Education.  We have used this opportunity to address several goals we identified in spring 2006.  These included reviewing our achievements of the past five years, reviewing the 2006 Standards with an emphasis on the changes that have been made since our 2002 visit, identifying actions that we will need to take to incorporate these standards into our 2012 visit and identifying our future plans for the next five years.

We also have also analyzed our progress on meeting the five special areas of emphasis identified by the CIHE:

1. engaging in institutional planning that is systematic, broad-based, and participatory;

2. the continued development of a governance system that supports the accomplishment of the institution’s mission and purpose;

3. continued development of the Leadership College emphasis;

4. using the results of assessment of student learning for improvement; and

5. systematically strengthening the system of academic advising for students.

These concerns are addressed separately in Section Three are also included in our discussion of the Standards in Section Four.  Fitchburg State College has made significant progress on each of these areas and has established strategic planning processes which will enable us to be well prepared for our 2012 accreditation visit.

Please feel free to contact me if you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

Robert V. Antonucci

President

